BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
SEVIER SOLID WASTE, INC.

December 20, 2023

The Board of Directors of Sevier Solid Waste, Inc. met Wednesday, December 20, 2023 in the office of Sevier County Mayor, Sevier County Courthouse, Sevierville, Tennessee. Board Members present were Cindy Ogle, Earlene Teaster, Russell Treadway, and Larry Waters.  Also, present were Manager Tom Leonard and Tammy Watts.  The meeting was called to order by Cindy Ogle. 

The first item of business for the board was the Approval of the Minutes.  Upon the motion of approval by Larry Waters and seconded by Russell Treadway, the Minutes were unanimously approved.

The next item of business was the discussion and consideration to approve bids for construction of Phase 5 Class III Landfill. Blalock and Whaley were the only two bidders. Blalock came in at 4,398,352.50. Whaley came in at $4,8777,078. Both over budget by about 2.4 million dollars. Tom asked the board if he could negotiate with the low bidder. Tom said that some of the stuff on the proposal are closure items and do not have to be done with the landfill is opened. In addition, other items cannot be done at the beginning and some can be done in house. Upon the motion of approval of the low bid with the exception of negotiating terms by Larry Waters and seconded by Russell Treadway, the construction of Phase 5 Class III landfill negotiation with Blalock was unanimously approved.

The next item of business was the discussion and consideration of bids for Solid Waste Services from Area Landfills. There were two bids, but neither one is from places that the cities or county haul two. Republic is bidding out of Loudon County; Waste Management is bidding out of Chestnut Ridge. Tom recommends in the meantime that they continue going to Morristown. Tom told the board that the only way to get outside entities to bid would be to going back to adhering to the inter-local agreement. Outside entities are not bidding, because they are already getting the work. Upon the motion to reject the bids by Russell Treadway and seconded by Larry Waters, the two bids were unanimously rejected.

The next item of business was the discussion and consideration of bids to approve the purchase of a new primary trommel screen. This is budgeted at $390,000. This is the same trommel that is in the plant currently. It has been installed since 2008. The new one will have thicker metal, so that it will last longer. Every piece of trash in the plant goes through this piece of equipment. This can be installed at the time that the expansion of the building for digester #6 being installed to minimize down time. Tom recommends Ecoverse for the primary trommel screen. Upon the motion of approval of the low bid by Russell Treadway and seconded by Earlene Teaster, the bid of the purchase of the primary trommel screen from Ecoverse was unanimously approved.

The next item of business was the discussion of solid waste disposal options. This is a long-term plan discussion. Tom gave out capital budget items that they approve every year and then he projected out what next year(s) might look like. He put in a mega transfer station and the cap of the Class I Landfill. 8 million would need to budgeted for the transfer station, because it would need to be large enough to handle 200,000 tons. This would allow the cities and county to still haul everything to SSWI and then SSWI would transfer it out. The transfer station would be in operation while they decided what they wanted the future of SSWI to be and would give options to extend the life of SSWI. The tipping fee for cities/county would have to be raised. Mostly to counteract the amount of garbage being taken elsewhere currently. Commercial, demolition, and sludge rates would need to be increased each year. 

The next item of business was the director’s report. Compost plant is running a positive variance of $100,497. Negative variance of $16,698 at the landfill. Roll off negative variance of $458. Recycling positive variance of $125,000. SSWI is good operationally unfortunately everything is tied up in capital. Digester #3 is fixed and running. 3/5 digesters are currently running. 

 Upon the motion to adjourn of Larry Waters and seconded by Earlene Teaster, the 

Meeting was adjourned.                                                                                
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